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NCOIL PEO MODEL PUSHES FOR ACCOUNTABILITY 

IN WORKERS’ COMPENSATION RATING
Troy, NY, November 20, 2007—In a move toward accountable rating of certain workers’ compensation insurance, the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) unanimously adopted a Model Act Regarding Workers’ Compensation Insurance Coverage in Professional Employer Organization (PEO) Relationships on November 17, during the NCOIL Annual Meeting in Las Vegas, Nevada.  The model law, which strives for coverage that would accurately reflect the experience of parties involved, is the culmination of more than two years of NCOIL examination into PEO insurance issues, including extended efforts of an NCOIL PEO Working Group.
Senator Carroll Leavell (NM), sponsor of the model law and chair of the Working Group, said the act would require, among other things, that a PEO register with an appropriate state authority and that the experience rating of a PEO client remain with the client—regardless of its relationship with the PEO.

According to Senator Leavell, “The issue of how to rate workers’ compensation coverage secured through a PEO is of increasing importance to state legislators—and boils down to how we can find a system that is fair to all.  The NCOIL model, we believe, will guide states as they travel toward a more even-handed rating system.”

NCOIL began its investigation of the PEO industry, as related to workers’ compensation insurance, two years ago in response to disputes between insurance companies, employers, and PEOs regarding the source of coverage for individual employees.  The problems surfaced when these workers sought medical treatment for work-related injuries.  Legislators were also concerned that policies were being written for employers based on the experience rating of a PEO, irrespective of the line of business or experience rating of the employers listed as PEO clients.   

-MORE-

A last-minute revision during the November Annual Meeting, suggested by a representative of the National Association of Professional Employer Organizations (NAPEO), failed to clear a procedural hurdle during the Workers’ Compensation Committee meeting, thereby preventing the Committee from discussing the proposal.    

The draft NAPEO amendment would have given states an option of calling for PEO ratings on either a client basis or through multiple-coordinated, or master policies.  In rejecting the proposal, legislators opted to keep a drafting note—already approved by the Working Group—regarding alternative rating mechanisms.   

Representatives of the American Association of Actuaries (AAA), National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC), National Council on Compensation Insurance (NCCI), and NAPEO, among others, participated in Working Group discussions. 

The Working Group met with interested parties for more than 16 months to develop PEO legislation.  The Group held several conference calls, requested multiple rounds of comment, and recently convened a special October 27 meeting in Arlington, Virginia, to complete consideration of proposed revisions.  During the five-hour special session the Working Group, after discussing issues related to alternative rating mechanisms, voted unanimously to recommend the draft model law for adoption by the full Workers’ Compensation Committee at the NCOIL Annual Meeting.   

The NCOIL Workers’ Compensation Committee first adopted the model act on November 15, followed by the Executive Committee on November 17.

The Annual Meeting took place from November 14 through 18 at the Rio All-Suite Hotel & Casino in Las Vegas, Nevada. 

NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy interest is insurance legislation and regulation.  Most legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  More information is available at www.ncoil.org.

For further details, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 518-687-01784, or by e-mail at info@ncoil.org.
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